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North by Northwest Region 13 

Management Team (RMT) Meeting Summary 
October 25, 2020 

 

 
ATTENDING 

Sally Ryerson, Team Coordinator Rhonda Ghould, Financial Coordinator 

Sandy Smith, Communications Coordinator BethAnn Bock, Marketing Coordinator 

Jody Allen, CRC/Events Coordinator Sharon Stockstad, Membership Coordinator 

Shelly Pardis, Education Coordinator  

 

NOT ATTENDING 

Patty Martin, Directors’ Coordinator  

 

GUESTS 

Deb Kasparek, Administrative Specialist  

 
 

The team approved the September 27, 2020 Meeting Minutes with corrections.   

 

Deb Kasparek will be resigning as Team Coordinator Administrative Assistant and eBlast Editor 

effective 12/31/20. 

 

50-year and 60-year members were recognized at the Virtual Convention Longevity Ceremony.  To 

insure members not attending the Virtual Convention are aware of the recognition, a request was 

made and approved to include the longevity members’ bios and photos in upcoming eBlasts.   

 

An RMT Networking Session was held and there was good representation from our region.  Another 

RMT Networking session is scheduled for 10/31/20.   

 

RMT members were provided with a list of scheduled articles for upcoming eBlast editions.  

 

A request was made and approved to send recently ordered RMT and Resource name badges to 

recipients via direct mail.   

 

Virtual Chorus guide tracks are ready for purchase via Paypal.  A flyer is being created and will be 

posted along with an  announcement to Facebook, the R13 website, and an upcoming eBlast edition.  

In addition, a mass email will be sent to members  

 

The 2021 Virtual Convention Team meeting is scheduled for Sunday, November 15, 2020 at 7:00p 

Pacific.  An update will be published in an upcoming eBlast edition. 

 

The Education Team is meeting the end of November/early December.   

 

Plans are being discussed for SET 2021 which is still scheduled in Pasco, Washington.  More 

information will be provided as it becomes available. 

 

A potential virtual town hall was discussed regarding the SAI Diversity, Equity and Inclusion 

initiative.  An update will be published in an upcoming eBlast edition.   
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A Finance Coordinators meeting is being discussed with a possible date of late November or early 

December. 

 

A Marketing Coordinators meeting was held on October 24, 2020 and was well received.  Additional 

meetings are scheduled.   

 

“PDX Voices” event flyer is on Facebook and will be published in an upcoming eBlast edition.   

 

Harmony of the Gorge held a live rehearsal and sang with masks on.  Masks that will allow singing 

and bubbling are for sale on their website.   

 

A “Sing Your Part Smart” virtual event is being discussed for January.  More information will be 

provided as it becomes available. 

 

Virtual Open Houses were discussed.  A request for information about chorus Open Houses that have 

been held and are planned will be published in an upcoming eBlast article.   

 

A Membership marketing meeting was held and a Zoom recording of that meeting is posted on the 

R13 YouTube channel. 

 

Video Licensing and copyright requirements were discussed and a copy of information from the SAI 

website was sent to chorus President/Team Leaders and Directors. 

 

Applications are now being accepted for several positions on the RMT and for RMT Resources 

positions.  Information is available on the R13 Members Only website and in each edition of the 

eBlast.  Ask and encourage your friends to apply for the positions.   

 

The next RMT meeting is scheduled for November 29, 2020 at 2:00 p.m. via Zoom. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted By: 

 

Deb Kasparek, Team Coordinator 

    Administrative Specialist 


